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Good morning,
 
Please see attached correspondence regarding your SEPA application.
 
Please let me know if you have any questions.
 
Thanks and have a great day.
 

  Planner I 
  Kittitas County 
  Community Development Services
  411 N. Ruby Street; Suite 2
  Ellensburg, WA 98926
  509-962-7637
  rachael.stevie.cd@co.kittitas.wa.us
 
My last day with Kittitas County will be Tuesday, September 6, 2022.  After that time,
please contact cds@co.kittitas.wa.us for assistance or call 509-962-7506.
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August 25, 2022 
 
Cary White 
8404 NE 140th St 
Kirkland, WA 98034 
cary@usidesigns.com     
 


sent via email 
 
RE: White SEPA Application (SE-22-00060) – Transmittal of Comments  
 


Parcel# 641634 
  


Dear Mr. White, 
 
Enclosed are the comments received regarding the SEPA Application (SE-22-00060) during the comment period: 
 
August 9, 2022  Department of Natural Resources – Shane Early  
August 11, 2022  Snoqualmie Tribe – Adam Osbekoff 
August 18, 2022  Kittitas County Health Department – Holly Erdman 
August 23, 2022  Department of Archaeology & Historic Preservation – Sydney Hanson 
August 24, 2022  Kittitas County Public Works – Plan Review Team  
 
Please review all comments and notify me of any questions.  
 
If you have any questions regarding this matter, I can be reached by phone at 509-962-7637 or by e-mail at 
rachael.stevie.cd@co.kittitas.wa.us. 
  
Sincerely, 
 
 
Rachael Stevie 
Planner I 
Kittitas County Community Development Services 
411 N Ruby St # 2, Ellensburg, WA 98926 
 


cc:  Jeremy Johnston, Planning Official    via email 
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From: Early, Shane (DNR)
To: Rachael Stevie (CD)
Cc: ONEAL, ELIZABETH (DNR); Warthen, Luke (DNR); MAUNEY, MARTY (DNR); YOUNG, BRENDA (DNR)
Subject: RE: SE-22-00060 White - Notice of Application
Date: Tuesday, August 9, 2022 9:38:17 AM
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CAUTION: This email originated from outside the Kittitas County network. Do not click
links, open attachments, fulfill requests, or follow guidance unless you recognize the sender
and have verified the content is safe.


 


Good morning,
 
DNR appreciates the opportunity to provide SEPA comments relating to this proposed project which
involves the conversion of a portion of the landowners property to non-forestry, in order to create a
one (1) acre clearing for the construction of a single family residence.  I’ve previously been in
communication with Cary White about this project, and thus it appears the SEPA checklist
adequately captures sufficient information in order to utilize the anticipated DNS from Kittitas
County in order to process a near future Forest Practices Application (FPA) for the related timber
harvest.
 
Best regards,
 
Shane Early
Forest Regulations Coordinator
Southeast Region
Washington State Department of Natural Resources (DNR)
(  (509) 925-0948
*   shane.early@dnr.wa.gov
    www.dnr.wa.gov
Please consider whether you can save paper by not printing this message. 


 
 
 


From: Rachael Stevie (CD) <rachael.stevie.cd@co.kittitas.wa.us> 
Sent: Tuesday, August 9, 2022 8:06 AM
To: Kim Dawson <kim.dawson@co.kittitas.wa.us>; George Long <long@kittcom.org>; Julie Kjorsvik
<julie.kjorsvik@co.kittitas.wa.us>; Toni Berkshire <toni.berkshire@co.kittitas.wa.us>; jesse.cox
<jesse.cox@co.kittitas.wa.us>; holly.erdman <holly.erdman@co.kittitas.wa.us>; Lisa Lawrence
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From: Adam Osbekoff
To: Rachael Stevie (CD)
Subject: RE: SE-22-00060 White - Notice of Application
Date: Thursday, August 11, 2022 9:32:20 AM
Attachments: image001.png


CAUTION: This email originated from outside the Kittitas County network. Do not click
links, open attachments, fulfill requests, or follow guidance unless you recognize the sender
and have verified the content is safe.


 


Hello Rachael
 
The Snoqualmie Tribe [Tribe] is a federally recognized sovereign Indian Tribe.  We were signatory to
the Treaty of Point Elliott of 1855; we reserved certain rights and privileges and ceded certain lands
to the United States. As a signatory to the Treaty of Point Elliot, the Tribe specifically reserved
among other things, the right to fish at usual and accustomed areas and the “privilege of hunting
and gathering roots and berries on open and unclaimed lands” off-reservation throughout the
modern-day state of Washington.
 
The Snoqualmie Indian Tribes Department of Archaeology and Historic Preservation have cultural
resource concerns regarding the above mentioned project but defer to more proximate tribes.
 
Thank you
 
Adam Osbekoff
 


From: Rachael Stevie (CD) [mailto:rachael.stevie.cd@co.kittitas.wa.us] 
Sent: Tuesday, August 9, 2022 8:06 AM
To: Kim Dawson <kim.dawson@co.kittitas.wa.us>; George Long <long@kittcom.org>; Julie Kjorsvik
<julie.kjorsvik@co.kittitas.wa.us>; Toni Berkshire <toni.berkshire@co.kittitas.wa.us>; Jesse Cox
<jesse.cox@co.kittitas.wa.us>; Holly Erdman <Holly.erdman@co.kittitas.wa.us>; Lisa Lawrence
<lisa.lawrence@co.kittitas.wa.us>; Patti Stacey <patti.stacey@co.kittitas.wa.us>; Kelee Hodges
<kelee.hodges.pw@co.kittitas.wa.us>; Codi Fortier <codi.fortier@co.kittitas.wa.us>; Yakama Nation -
Enviromental Review <enviroreview@yakama.com>; 'corrine_camuso@yakama.com'
<corrine_camuso@yakama.com>; 'jessica_lally@yakama.com' <jessica_lally@yakama.com>; 'Noah
Oliver' <Noah_oliver@yakama.com>; casey_barney@yakama.com; kozj@yakamafish-nsn.gov; Jim
Matthews <matj@yakamafish-nsn.gov>; barh@yakamafish-nsn.gov; tebu461@ecy.wa.gov; White,
Lori (ECY) <lowh461@ECY.WA.GOV>; formerorchards@ecy.wa.gov; wendy.neet@ecy.wa.gov;
Downes, Scott G (DFW) <Scott.Downes@dfw.wa.gov>; Nelson, Jennifer L (DFW)
<Jennifer.Nelson@dfw.wa.gov>; Torrey, Elizabeth M (DFW) <Elizabeth.Torrey@dfw.wa.gov>; 'SEPA
(DAHP)' <sepa@dahp.wa.gov>; James E Brooks Library - Jorgenja <jorgenja@cwu.edu>; James E
Brooks Library - Nelmsk <nelmsk@cwu.edu>; Jeremy Larson <jeremy.larson@co.kittitas.wa.us>;
Steph Mifflin <stephanie.mifflin@co.kittitas.wa.us>; Mau, Russell E (DOH)
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From: Holly Erdman
To: Rachael Stevie (CD)
Subject: RE: SE-22-00060 White - Notice of Application
Date: Thursday, August 18, 2022 2:36:49 PM
Attachments: image001.png


Rachael,
 
Public health has reviewed this application and has no comments or concerns.
 
Thank you,
 
Holly Erdman
 


From: Rachael Stevie (CD) <rachael.stevie.cd@co.kittitas.wa.us> 
Sent: Tuesday, August 9, 2022 8:06 AM
To: Kim Dawson <kim.dawson@co.kittitas.wa.us>; George Long <long@kittcom.org>; Julie Kjorsvik
<julie.kjorsvik@co.kittitas.wa.us>; Toni Berkshire <toni.berkshire@co.kittitas.wa.us>; Jesse Cox
<jesse.cox@co.kittitas.wa.us>; Holly Erdman <Holly.erdman@co.kittitas.wa.us>; Lisa Lawrence
<lisa.lawrence@co.kittitas.wa.us>; Patti Stacey <patti.stacey@co.kittitas.wa.us>; Kelee Hodges
<kelee.hodges.pw@co.kittitas.wa.us>; Codi Fortier <codi.fortier@co.kittitas.wa.us>; Yakama Nation -
Enviromental Review <enviroreview@yakama.com>; 'corrine_camuso@yakama.com'
<corrine_camuso@yakama.com>; 'jessica_lally@yakama.com' <jessica_lally@yakama.com>; 'Noah
Oliver' <Noah_oliver@yakama.com>; casey_barney@yakama.com; kozj@yakamafish-nsn.gov; Jim
Matthews <matj@yakamafish-nsn.gov>; barh@yakamafish-nsn.gov; tebu461@ecy.wa.gov; White,
Lori (ECY) <lowh461@ECY.WA.GOV>; formerorchards@ecy.wa.gov; wendy.neet@ecy.wa.gov;
Downes, Scott G (DFW) <Scott.Downes@dfw.wa.gov>; Nelson, Jennifer L (DFW)
<Jennifer.Nelson@dfw.wa.gov>; Torrey, Elizabeth M (DFW) <Elizabeth.Torrey@dfw.wa.gov>; 'SEPA
(DAHP)' <sepa@dahp.wa.gov>; James E Brooks Library - Jorgenja <jorgenja@cwu.edu>; James E
Brooks Library - Nelmsk <nelmsk@cwu.edu>; Jeremy Larson <jeremy.larson@co.kittitas.wa.us>;
Steph Mifflin <stephanie.mifflin@co.kittitas.wa.us>; Mau, Russell E (DOH)
<Russell.Mau@DOH.WA.GOV>; rivers@dnr.wa.gov; Early, Shane (DNR) <Shane.Early@dnr.wa.gov>;
sepacenter@dnr.wa.gov; garren.andrews@dnr.wa.gov; MAUNEY, MARTY (DNR)
<MARTIN.MAUNEY@dnr.wa.gov>; Allison Kimball (brooksideconsulting@gmail.com)
<brooksideconsulting@gmail.com>; (tribune@nkctribune.com) <tribune@nkctribune.com>; Terry
Hamberg <terry@nkctribune.com>; Megan Breckenridge <mbreckenridge@kvnews.com>;
legals@kvnews.com; deborah.j.knaub@usace.army.mil; Hendrix, Leah D <lhendrix@usbr.gov>;
mark.a.gradwohl.civ@mail.mil; Kimberly.peacher@navy.mil; robert.d.bright10.civ@army.mil; Haley
Mercer <haley.mercer@co.kittitas.wa.us>; Christy Garcia <christine.garcia@co.kittitas.wa.us>;
sara@krdistrict.org; simonettam@eastonsd.org; 'steve@snoqualmietribe.us'
<steve@snoqualmietribe.us>; dahp@snoqualmietribe.us; Adam Osbekoff
<adam@snoqualmietribe.us>; 'Guy Moura (HSY)' <Guy.Moura@colvilletribes.com>; 'Aren Orsen
(HSY)' <Aren.Orsen.HSY@colvilletribes.com>; sam.rushing@colvilletribes.com;
matt.boast@kittitaspud.com; brian.ingalls@pse.com; kdkistler@bpa.gov; klarned@fs.fed.us; 'Jacob
Prilucik' <SCPlanning@wsdot.wa.gov>; plattst@wsdot.wa.gov; ken.graham@parks.wa.gov
Subject: SE-22-00060 White - Notice of Application
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STATE OF WASHINGTON 


DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY 
Central Region Office 


1250 West Alder St., Union Gap, WA 98903-0009 • 509-575-2490 
 


 
August 22, 2022 
 
 
 
Rachael Stevie 
Kittitas County Community Development  
411 N. Ruby St., Suite 2 
Ellensburg, WA 98926  
 
RE: 202203977, SE-22-00060 
 
Dear Rachael Stevie, 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to comment during the Optional Determination of Non 
Significance for the White Single Family Residence and Attached Garage. We have reviewed the 
documents and have the following comments. 
 
WATER RESOURCES 
 
Groundwater Exempt Uses 
 
In Washington State, prospective water users must obtain authorization from the Department of 
Ecology before diverting surface water or withdrawing ground water, with one exception. 
Ground water withdrawals of up to 5,000 gallons per day used for single or group domestic 
supply, up to 5,000 gallons per day used for industrial purposes, stock watering, and for the 
irrigation of up to one-half acre of non-commercial lawn and garden are exempt from the 
permitting process. Water use under the RCW 90.44.050 exemption establishes a water right that 
is subject to the same privileges, restrictions, laws and regulations as a water right permit or 
certificate obtained directly from Ecology. 
 
If you have any questions or would like to respond to these Water Resources comments, please 
contact Christopher Kossik at (509) 379-1826 or email at christopher.kossik@ecy.wa.gov. 
 
 
 
 
 
 







Rachael Stevie 
August 22, 2022 
Page 2 
 
 
WATER QUALITY 
 
Project with Potential to Discharge Off-Site 
 
The NPDES Construction Stormwater General Permit from the Washington State Department of 
Ecology is required if there is a potential for stormwater discharge from a construction site with 
disturbed ground. This permit requires that the SEPA checklist fully disclose anticipated 
activities including building, road construction and utility placements. Obtaining a permit may 
take 38-60 days.  
 
The permit requires that a Stormwater Pollution Prevention Plan (Erosion Sediment Control 
Plan) shall be prepared and implemented for all permitted construction sites. These control 
measures must be able to prevent soil from being carried into surface water and storm drains by 
stormwater runoff. Permit coverage and erosion control measures must be in place prior to any 
clearing, grading, or construction. 
 
If you decide that your project does not need to acquire an NPDES Construction Stormwater 
General Permit, and the project has a discharge to waters of the state. There is a potential that 
this could result in a RCW 90.48 violation. This violation carries the potential of a penalty of up 
to $10,000 per day, per violation. 
 
More information on the stormwater program may be found on Ecology's stormwater website at: 
http://www.ecy.wa.gov/programs/wq/stormwater/construction/. Please submit an application or 
contact Wendy Neet at the Dept. of Ecology, (509) 571-6733, with questions about this permit. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Lucila Cornejo 
SEPA Coordinator 
Central Regional Office 
(509) 208-4590 
crosepacoordinator@ecy.wa.gov 
 



http://www.ecy.wa.gov/programs/wq/stormwater/construction/





From: DAHP SEPA (DAHP)
To: Rachael Stevie (CD)
Cc: Guy Moura (Guy.moura@colvilletribes.com); "Aren Orsen (HSY)"; "steve@snoqualmietribe.us"; Casey Barney;


Corrine Camuso; Gregg Kiona; Jessica Lally; Kate Valdez; Noah Oliver
Subject: RE: SE-22-00060 White - Notice of Application (DAHP Project Tracking # 2022-08-05586)
Date: Tuesday, August 23, 2022 8:27:59 AM
Attachments: image001.png


CAUTION: This email originated from outside the Kittitas County network. Do not click
links, open attachments, fulfill requests, or follow guidance unless you recognize the sender
and have verified the content is safe.


 


Good morning Rachael,
 
Thank you for contacting the Washington State Historic Preservation Officer (SHPO) and Department
of Archaeology and Historic Preservation (DAHP) and providing documentation regarding the above
referenced project. These comments are based on the information available at the time of this
review and on behalf of the SHPO in conformance with Washington State law. Should additional
information become available, our assessment may be revised.
 
Our statewide predictive model indicates that there is a high probability of encountering cultural
resources within the proposed project area. However, due to the small footprint of the project,
DAHP is not requesting a cultural resources survey at this time. We do ask that you prepare an
Inadvertent Discovery Plan (IDP) and prepare construction crews for the possibility of encountering
archaeological material during ground disturbing activities.
 
Please note that the recommendations provided in this letter reflect only the opinions of DAHP. Any
interested Tribes may have different recommendations. We appreciate receiving any
correspondence or comments from Tribes or other parties concerning cultural resource issues that
you receive.
 
Thank you for the opportunity to comment on this project. Please ensure that the DAHP project
Tracking Number is attached to any future communications about this project. 
 
Should you have any questions, please feel free to contact me.
 
All the best,
 
Sydney Hanson, MA (she/her) | Local Government Archaeologist
Eastern Washington & Columbia River Counties
360.280.7563 | sydney.hanson@dahp.wa.gov
 
Department of Archaeology & Historic Preservation | www.dahp.wa.gov
1110 Capitol Way S, Suite 30 | Olympia WA 98501
PO Box 48343 | Olympia WA 98504-8343
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M E M O R A N D U M  


  


 


TO:    All Staff  


FROM:   Public Works Plan Review Team  


DATE:   August 24, 2022 


SUBJECT:  SE-22-00060 White 


  


ACCESS 1. An approved access permit shall be required from the Kittitas County 


Department of Public Works prior to creating any new driveway access or 


altering an existing access. Refer to Chapter 12 of the Kittitas County Code 


for access requirements.  


2. Maintenance of driveway approaches shall be the responsibility of the 


owner whose property they serve. The County will not maintain accesses. 


3. The applicant should be aware that any grading over 100 cubic yards of 


material will require a grading permit. Any grading could not occur until 


the SEPA process is complete and the grading permit is issued. 


4. Applicant should be aware that Driveways that are greater than or equal 


to 150’ in length will require a fire apparatus turn around compliant with 


Appendix D of the International Fire Code and current Kittitas County 


Road and Driveway Standards. 


5. In addition to the above-mentioned conditions, all applicable Kittitas 


County Road Standards apply to this proposal. Access is not guaranteed to 


any existing or created parcel on this application. 


ENGINEERING  


SURVEY There are no survey comments regarding this application. (JT) 


FLOOD & 


WATER 


MITIGATION/ 


METERING 


No comments 


 


  


  


        


   


DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS   





		Department of Natural Resources 8/9/22

		Snoqualmie 8/11/22

		Kittitas County Public Health 8/18/22

		Department of Ecology 8/22/22

		Department of Archaeology & Historic Preservation 8/23/22

		Kittitas County Public Works 8/24/22








